
CITY OF MAHNOMEN 

CITY COUNCIL SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES 

 

Wednesday March 26, 2014 

Wild Rice Electric Meeting Room 

7:30 A.M. 

 

COUNCIL PRESENT: Lee, Schouveiller and Schoenborn. 

COUNCIL ABSENT: Durant and Warnsholz. 

 

Others present: Jeff Cadwell.   

  

The meeting was called to order by Vice-Mayor Lee. 

 

REVIEW OF CITY WATER AND SEWER BILLS DUE TO FREEZING WATER 

CONDITIONS 

 

Cadwell presented the data from the raw meter reads for the first quarter of 2014.  There 

was actually 800,000 gallons less water used first quarter of this year as compared to last 

year.  There are approximately 130 accounts with usage more than 4000 gallons greater 

than the previous billing cycle. 

 

Schoenborn presented copies of a letter from Josh and Becky Haagenson and suggested 

that people who are getting water via hoses from another source are not getting the same 

service as other residents. 

 

Schouveiller made a motion to credit accounts with overages greater than 4000 additional 

gallons, to average accounts that are providing additional water and to bill the minimum 

to accounts getting water from another source.  The motion was seconded by Schoenborn 

and the motion carried 3-0. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

MOTION by Schoenborn, second by Schouveiller to adjourn the meeting at 7:45am.  

Carried with all voting, “Yes.”    

 

 

 

 

 

__________________________  _________________________ 

Jim Lee, Vice-Mayor     Jeff Cadwell, Administrator 

 


